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May 07, 2012

Ontario Energy Board

PO Box 2319

27th Floor – 2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

Attn: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Re: Wasaga Distribution Procedural Order No. 1

       EB-2011-0103

Dear Ms. Walli:

Wasaga Distribution Inc. (WDI) is in receipt of Procedural Order No. 1 dated April 25, 2012. However, WDI would like to reply to the following points that were stated in the Procedural Order:

· WDI in its’ deferral request of April 07th, 2011 stated the reasons why it would not be able to submit a 2012 Cost of Service Application in a timely fashion. The Board did not reply to this request until July 18th 2011 with an interim rate order. Expecting WDI. to deliver a Cost of Service Application by the end of August 2011 would be unreasonable. 
· WDI made appropriate adjustments to its’ rate or return calculations to identify certain issues that would not be taken into account in a basic return calculation that should be considered by the Board in making its’ decision to allow WDI to defer the application to 2013.
· The over earnings that seem to be a concern of the Board will be brought forth through WDI’s Cost of Service application, which at this time is forecasting a revenue deficiency. 
· WDI is doing everything within its’ limited resources to have this application submitted by the end of June 2012.
At this time WDI will not be submitting evidence against the Procedural Order since WDI’S time and effort needs to be spent on the Cost of Service Application. WDI has chosen to put the new rates into effect as of May 01st, 2012 in response to the following statement in the Procedural Order “While the appropriate rate for such an adjustment should be May 1, 2012, the effective date of new rates based on a cost of service application.” This choice was based on the OEB’s concern for “intergenerational inequity.”
Sincerely,
original signed by
Joanne Tackaberry, CGA

Manager, Admin. & Financial Services

Wasaga Distribution Inc.


